
 

Autumn 1 Newsletter 

The children have continued to impress me with their approach to learning throughout the school day.  They 

have been working hard on all our new topics and have been building on prior learning from previous years and 

topics.  RWI has continued in school, please take time to read with your child daily either the book that they are 

bringing home or the book allocated to them on Oxford Owl.  We have started to learn songs for our Harvest 

Festival and hope that many of you in Year 1 and 2 will be able to join us for this celebration.  We will be      

working on our school council nominations in the coming weeks and will be able to share our new councillors 

with you.  Our staff attended training this week with Simon Ashton for Online safety, we will be using this 

throughout the rest of the year and look forward to sharing further information with you all.  As the weather is 

turning cooler, please ensure that children are bringing their jumpers, cardigans and coats to school and that 

everything is named so that there are no lost items.  We already have a lot of lost property with much of the 

uniform unnamed.  Please do continue to talk to staff members if you have any questions or concerns.           

Have a lovely weekend.  Mrs Powell. 

 QUEEN ELIZABETH II 

 

As a school we remembered our late Queen    

Elizabeth II.  We came together as a school    

during assemblies as well as completing            

activities in classes.  The art work that was       

created for the railings and a display in our 

school is something we are very proud of.  

UNIFORM AND PE DAYS 

Uniform at KPIA is as follows: 

White polo shirt, Grey trousers or skirts, Royal blue cardigans or sweatshirts with white or grey socks and black 

leather shoes.  PE kit should consist of a plain white t-shirt and tracksuit bottoms and PE trainers or black 

pumps.  PE kit will remain in school until the end of the term and can then be collected to be washed.  Earrings 

should be removed before coming to school as the children will not be able to take part in PE with earrings in.   

Class 1, 2 and 3 have PE on Wednesday, Class 4 on Friday, Class 5 on Thursday, Class 6 on Monday, Class 7 on 

Friday, Class 8 on Friday and Class 9 on Tuesday.  

Please can we ask that children come into school with their hair tied up and with no jewellery.  A small pair 

of stud earrings can be worn but must be removed on PE or club days.  

 



DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 7th October           Family Reading begins 

Friday 7th October           EYFS Superhero Day 

Monday 17th October           Year 2 Trip to Wicksteed Park 

Tuesday 18th October                                                          Harvest Festival 

Friday 21st October           Close for half term 

OPEN DAYS 

We are delighted to offer open days for our new Reception children who will be starting with us in September 

2023.  Please contact the office if you would like to make an appointment.  The dates are: 

Friday 30th September at 10am 

Wednesday 5th October at 10am 

Monday 17th October at 10am 

Thursday 20th October at 1.30pm 

Saturday 5th November at 9am, 9.30am, 10am, 10.30am 

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

We are going to be celebrating Harvest on Tuesday 18th October.  If you are able to 

provide any food  donations they would be gratefully received, these will be donated 

to Homestart Food Bank.  Donations can be brought into school from Monday 17th 

October 2022.   

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Arriving at school on time every school day is crucial.  Children must be brought into school by an adult or sibling 

who is of secondary school age.   

The attendance target for every child is at least 97%. 

       Whole School Attendance: 95.6%                   

 Rainbow Room:  93.6%          Class 1:  100%           Class 2:  100%              Class 3:  100%       Class 4:  95.5%            

                 Class 5:  94.5%         Class 6: 95.3 %          Class 7:   96.6%            Class 8:  96.5%      Class 9: 94.9% 

The Attendance newsletter has been sent for all families to read.   

Children in Reception need to be in school by 9am and finish school at 3.10pm. Children in Years 1 & 2  need to 

be in by 8.50am and finish their school day at 3pm.  Children must be collected promptly.  

We will be sending out weekly emails to those parents who’s children are late and monthly emails for those who 

are persistently absent.  Please be aware that this is a government requirement but if you have any queries you 

can contact the office.  Please, where possible try and book appointments outside of normal school hours and if 

you are reporting a child absent please call the office and leave a message before 8.30am.  The message left 

should explain why your child is absent.   



 KPIA SOCIAL MEDIA  We are on Twitter and               

Instagram: @Ketparkinf . 

 

 

 

 

Jeans for Genes raised a wonderful total of £168. 

 PARKING  

As a community we ask that at school drop off and collection times all adults park with extra consideration.  We 

understand that sometimes parking around our school premises can be challenging but we ask that you DO NOT 

park or stop on corners or double yellow lines and do not block the driveways of our residents. The safety of our 

children and their families is paramount.  If you have any issues with parking please mention this to the school 

office although all official complaints should be directed to the North Northants County Council. 

 

ONLINE SAFETY 

 

The online world is posing an ever-increasing risk to 

our children and we feel it is important that we work 

together in teaching children about online dangers. 

Learning how to act safely when using the internet is 

an incredibly important part of safeguarding our    

children. Please see attached our latest online safety 

information poster.  

 

You can find online safety posters, video resources 

and weekly guides covering a wide range of topics by 

visiting the Natonal Online Safety Information       

website via Google or the App store. 



SCHOOL COUNCIL 

We will soon be accepting nominations for Class school councilors.  

So, if you feel you have great ideas and want to make a difference, please feel                                                           

free to put your name and ideas forward. 

This is an exciting opportunity for children to work with the school and make                                                                   

decisions e.g. charities we will raise money for, supporting school events.  

    FAMILY READING 

Here at Kettering Park Infant Academy we encourage our children to develop a 

love of reading from when they very first start with us in Reception.  We have 

introduced Family Reading time into our Friday mornings and we invite             

parents/carers of all of our children to join us on a Friday morning to come in and 

read with their child/ren. 

Friday Family Reading starts again on Friday 7th October and will continue every 

Friday morning until the end of term.    

You are welcome to come into the school hall or your child’s classroom at your child/rens normal drop off 

time  (8.40am and 8.50am) and stay with us until 9am.  You may enter the school with your child or through 

the main office.  There will be a member of staff there to greet you.  We look forward to seeing you on Friday.  

DOLCE SCHOOL CATERING 

From the 31st October we will be changing catering providers to Dolce Schools 

Catering.  If your child is in Reception or KS1, which all of our children are, then 

you are entitled to Universal Free School meals.  This will automatically be set 

up on your account as free. 

If you need to contact Dolce for any advice, suggestions or if you need to pass any information on to them re-

garding allergies, please contact Dolce Customer Care team, Monday to Friday 8am to 5pm on 01942 707709 

or by email to customercare@dolce.co.uk  

PARENTS EVENING 

Parents evenings will be held during the last week of term, on the 17th and 19th October.  There will be an 

information email sent out to you soon which will inform you of what appointments are available with your 

childs teacher.  You will be able to book these appointments through Arbor, but if you are having difficulty   

doing so please feel free to message the office and we will be able to assist you. 

ADVISORY   

Please could we ask that the children DO NOT:  use or climb on or over the play equipment or play football 

before or after school times. This is a serious health and safety risk and the responsibility of the parents to 

watch their children.   


